
																																																																																																																																																
PALM	BEACH	FLAGLER	ROTARY	FOUNDATION	

2024	FUNDING	GUIDELINES	
The	 Palm	 Beach	 Flagler	 Rotary	 Foundation,	 a	 501(c)(3)	 not-for-profit	
corporation,	 supports	 the	 work	 of	 charitable	 organizations	 located	
within	Palm	Beach	County,	Florida.			
To	 be	 eligible	 for	 a	 Palm	 Beach	 Flagler	 Rotary	 Foundation	 grant,	
organizations	must	meet	the	following	criteria:		

§ The	charity	is	located	in	Palm	Beach	County	and	is	appropriately	
incorporated	and	registered	in	the	State	of	Florida;	

§ The	 applicant	 organization	 is	 pursuing	 activities	 directly	 related	
to	one	of	the	Foundation’s	focus	areas	(see	below);	and		

§ Grant	funds	are	used	exclusively	to	serve	residents	of	Palm	Beach	
County.	

The	Foundation	funds		

§ Organizations	that	are	non-profit	and	tax-exempt	under	501(c)(3)	
of	 the	 Internal	 Revenue	 Service	 Code	 (IRC)	 and	 defined	 as	 a	
“public	 charity”	 under	 509(a)	 1,	 2,	 or	 3	 (types	 I,	 II,	 or	 a	
“functionally	integrated”	type	III);	

§ Accredited	schools;	and/or	
§ Rotary	International	projects		

The	Foundation	does	not	fund		

§ Grants	 to	 individuals	 other	 than	 the	 type	 of	 scholarship	
mentioned	above;		

§ Religious	organizations	for	religious	purposes;	
§ Capital	campaigns	and	Endowments;	
§ Operating	deficits	or	retirement	of	debt;			
§ Political	causes,	candidates,	organizations,	or	campaigns;	and	
§ Grants	to	509(a)(3),	type	III	supporting	organizations	that	are	not	
“functionally	integrated”.	

	

	



Areas	of	Interest/Focus	of	Grants	

§ Literacy	
§ Health	Care	
§ Homelessness	&	Hunger	
§ Discretionary	

Range	of	Funding	

The	Foundation	plans	to	award	in	2024,	$15,000,	including	one	$5,000	
grant	 for	 a	 new	 project;	 and	 several	 grants	 up	 to	 $2,500	 for	 new	 or	
continuing	projects/programs.			

Application	 Process	 Please	 complete	 a	 Flagler	 Rotary	 Grant	
Application	 Form	 for	 2024	 and	 email	 to:	 suzturner29@gmail.com.	 It	
must	be	received	by	5:00PM	on	Friday,	April		19,	2024.	
	
Organizations	will	 be	 notified	by	 the	 Foundation	 as	 to	 the	 outcome	of	
their	 respective	 funding	 request.	 It	 is	 anticipated	 that	 awards	 will	 be	
made	by	June	30,	2024.	


